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Minutes for October 1, 1997 meeting in Mexico City, Mexico were unanimously approved as written.





Vice-chair of HVS presided over the meeting and delivered the Abscom Report.


C37.20.4 activities were discussed by the HVS.  It appears that this standard will continue to be used on a trial basis for a period of 2-3 more years.  However, the chair of the C37.20.4 working group promises that the existing standard will not be allowed to become an official standard.  Revisions to the existing C37.20.4 are underway to coordinate with C37.39.  However, it appears that coordination to members of C37.20.4 is understood to mean repeating the information found in C37.39 where possible in the new revision of C37.20.4.  On the other hand, members of HVS are under the impression that C37.20.4 should make reference in C37.20.4 to C37.39 to ascertain the words and information required.


C37.34 has an outstanding negative ballot in the C37 Committee of ANSI.  The negative ballot involves an opinion that the voltage withstand levels in general should be derated by 10% to improve the reliable of the values stated within our standards.  The chair of HVS has been asked to contact the C37 Committee of ANSI to overcome this misguided negative ballot.


C37.34 is due for reaffirmation this year.  Motion 1B was requested and granted by main committee voice vote to proceed with balloting the Switchgear Committee.  This action will permit HVS to make revisions to this standard and others in the interim 5 years.


Plans are being proposed to fold the C37.30 series of HVS standards into a single document.  This action will permit HVS to reduce the number of documents, make the conversion to the metric system, update the technologies, and prepare for the changes anticipated by the future Common Clauses Standard.  HVS would like to have permission of Switchgear Committee to proceed as outlined.


C37.38 (Gas Insulated Switches) is about to be withdrawn.  HVS is requesting permission of Switchgear Committee to transfer sponsorship to Gas Insulated Substations Committee if that committee will accept the standard.


C37.39 will be considered for approval by the Standards Board on 6/25/98.


C37.32 working group (NEMA) is making revisions to this standard.


A new task force may be needed to coordinate the divergent philosophies concerning capacitor switching between HCB and HVS.


New switch standards may be required to include high voltage switches presenting not covered by existing standards.  For example, distribution voltage regulator by-pass switches and solid-state transfer switches may be subjects for new work.





Respectfully submitted,


Alexander Dixon, Vice-chair of HVS
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